
received the appointment. He also resigned in

October, 1891, when Mr. D. B. Dewar, manager

at Berlin, took his place. Mr. Dewar remained

in London until October, 1 900, when he assumed

the managf^ment of the Hamilton branch, which

position he still holds. His successor in London

was Mr. G. de C. O'Grady, manager at Wood-

stock, who resigned at the close of 1903 to

accept the general management of the Crown

Bank of Canada. Mr. Jeffrey Hale, manager at

Brantford, was appointed to succeed Mr. O'Grady

on 1 4th January, 1 904, and is still in charge.

The building in which the branch was first

opened still stands on the north-west corner of

Dundas and Richmond Streets, across Richmond

Street from the new office. It has not changed

much in appearance since the time of its occu-

pation by the Bank, as may be seen by the

view of Richmond Street, looking north, given

on page 7, which shows the fir^ Canadian

Bank of Commerce office on the left. On

the riglit hand side of the same picture is shown

i


